
Rt Hon Boris Johnson MP 
Prime Minister 
10 Downing Street 
London, SW1A 2AA 
 

12 February 2021 
 
Dear Prime Minister, 
  
One year ago this week, you showed great leadership and took the very important 
decision to proceed with the HS2 project. You took that decision because you can 
see, as we do, that building a national high speed rail network is fundamental to 
levelling-up and decarbonising Britain. 
  
Since that decision last year the project has made tremendous progress, with full-
scale construction underway and some 13,000 jobs having already been created in 
delivering HS2. 
  
Having taken that decision last year, the Government is now rightly considering the 
right path forward to create an “Integrated Rail Plan” for the Midlands and North, 
taking into account the advice it has received from the National Infrastructure 
Commission. 
  
We write to you today, as leaders representing some of the UK’s biggest rail, 
engineering and construction firms, with a total of over 72,000 employees, to urge 
you most strongly to ensure that as many parts of the UK as possible benefit from 
HS2 and the IRP, and that the much-needed connectivity improvements between 
Yorkshire, the East Midlands and the West Midlands are prioritised. In our view, this 
is vital if we are to ensure the benefits of the government’s investment in HS2 are felt 
far and wide across the country. 
  
At the same time as urging you to give the go ahead to these projects, we would also 
like to make clear that it is well understood within the industry that this investment 
needs to be affordable to the country. We recognise that the industry has an 
important role to work with the Government, HS2 Ltd, and other relevant parties, to 
deliver these projects as efficiently and affordably as possible. On behalf of our 
industry, we fully commit to doing so. 
  
High speed rail has a hugely important part to play in the environmental, economic 
and social future of our country. Over the coming decades, we believe there should 
be a programme to ensure its benefits reach all of the nations and regions of Britain. 
We urge you to build on the announcement made one year ago, and give the go 
ahead for the next, vital parts of that programme. 
  
Yours sincerely, 
 
James Fox and Tim Jones 
Commercial Director and 
Managing Director 
3Squared 
 

Colin Wood 
CEO 
AECOM Europe 

Nick Crossfield 
Managing Director, UK&I 
Alstom 



Shaun Forrester 
Commercial Director 
Anderton 
 

Richard Robinson 
UK & Europe CEO 
Atkins 

Rick Tucker 
Rail Director 
AUS Ltd 

Andy Flowerday 
Executive Director 
Barhale 

Jérôme Furge 
UK Managing Director 
Bouygues Travaux 
Publics 
 

Antonius Ron Deelan 
CEO 
British Steel 

Steve Barbour 
Managing Director 
Composite Braiding 
 

Stuart Burns 
Managing Director 
Dura Composites 

Paul Verghese 
Group CEO 
EYC Global 

Ken Horton 
Managing Director 
Ferrabyrne 
 

Steve Edwards MBE 
Managing Director 
Flamgard 

Pascal Mercier 
Managing Director 
Freyssinet Limited 

Noel Dolphin 
Head of UK Projects 
Furrer + Frey 

Ian Funnell 
CEO 
Hitachi ABB Power Grids 
UK 
 

Richard Thorp 
Director of Engineering 
HS1 

Nina Lockwood 
Founder & Director 
Intuitive Interim & 
Executive Search Limited 
 

Malcolm Wilson 
Managing Director 
IPEX Consulting 

Darren James 
CEO 
Keltbray 

Paul Goodhand 
Managing Director 
Knorr-Bremse 
 

Jason Millett 
CEO - Consultancy 
Mace 

Julian Maynard 
Managing Director 
Maynard 

Cathy Travers 
Managing Director UK & 
Europe 
Mott MacDonald 
 

Justin Moss & Mike Hulme 
Co-Chairs 
Northern Rail Industry 
Leaders 

Wayne Peacock 
Head of Global Sales 
Pandrol 

Richard Robertson 
Managing Director 
Pandrol Vortok 

Stephen King 
Managing Director 
Rail Asset Development 

Darren Caplan 
Chief Executive 
Railway Industry 
Association 
 

Mathew Riley 
Managing Director 
Ramboll UK 

Alan Ryder 
CEO 
RSK Group 

Steve Roberts 
Director 
S and L Roberts (Railway 
Consulting) Ltd 
 

Robert Beaumont 
Regional Manager – UK 
SAN Electro Heat 
 

Will Wilson 
CEO 
Siemens Mobility Limited 

Rui Pedro Costa 
Managing Director 
SOMAFEL, SA 

Simon Wray 
Managing Director 
Specialist Project 
Integration 
 

David Bailey 
UK Director 
Steconfer Rail Ltd 
 

Nick Salt 
CEO 
SYSTRA Ltd 



Steve Dalton 
Managing Director - 
Transport 
Telent 
 

Andy Bell 
VP Ground Transportation 
Systems 
Thales UK 
 

Prof Jarek Rosinski 
CEO 
Transmission Dynamics 

Neil Walker 
Managing Director 
Unipart Rail and Unipart 
Manufacturing Group 

Steve Cocliff 
Managing Director 
VolkerWesselsUK 

Andy Derbyshire 
Group Managing Director & 
Regional Vice President 
Wabtec UK 
 

Mark Naysmith 
CEO – UK, Middle East, 
India & Africa 
WSP 

Jon Mercer 
Chief Executive Officer 
Zebraware 
 

 

  
 
Cc:       Rishi Sunak MP, Chancellor of the Exchequer 
            Grant Shapps MP, Secretary of State for Transport  
 


